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20-Feb-2017
 
Michael Cooper

 
Dear Mr Telfer,
 
Official information request for CONSTRUCTION INFORMATION
 
I refer to your official information request dated 23-January-2017 for "information on any road
 works, construction, building etc around the Fredrick St through to Ravensbourne Rd area in
 January and February 2008."
 
Staff have searched council records and have been able to tell me the following information:
 
•             In January and February, 2008, that road was considered to be part of the state highway
 network and was owned by NZTA, not the council. If you wish to take this further we
 recommend you contact NZTA for information from their records.
 
•             The seal along that section of Anzac Ave (Ravensbourne Rd to Albany) is dated
 1/1/2009, so it was not re-sealed during the timeframe you have requested.
 
•             There are no traffic management plans in our system for 2008 for Anzac Avenue,
 however at that time we were updating our data storage systems and not all plans were filed.
 
•             Construction hadn't started on the stadium or roads in the area then. Council's property
 department started site works for the stadium in 2009.
 
•             There was a running race event in place on the 10th of Feb, 2008, from 8:30-2pm. This
 may have caused delays on that day only. 
 
•             There may have been construction work that we didn't record or know about.
 
If you wish to discuss this further with us, please feel free to contact me by return email and I
 can put you onto the right staff member to help you.
 
Yours sincerely
Arlene Goss
 
Arlene Goss
Governance Support Officer
Dunedin City Council
 
50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand
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Telephone:  03 477 4000
Email: Arlene.Goss@dcc.govt.nz
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